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Dear Parents: 

It does not seem possible that this is the last newsletter that I will be writing for Harkins. It has not hit me yet that I will not be returning to my post in September and maybe that is a good thing. I have been part of Harkins since 1980 as a teacher and then later as an administrator so I will dearly miss the children and my colleagues. I know Harkins is in great hands with all the caring teachers, staff and parents. So I wish good luck to the new administration, Mrs. J. Pinder and know that she will enjoy Harkins as much as I did.
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Farwell,

Mrs. Phyllis Cooling
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Mr. Rheal Fournier will be retiring this year after 35 years of teaching.  Both the students and staff wish him all the best !!!
Thank you to all who helped out at the Birthday celebration. The play was a huge success and the carnival was second to none.
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Wednesday, June 16th-6:30 pm

Carrefour Beausoleil

Students are very busy preparing for the production “The Magical land of Oz”.  Tickets are now on sale at the office for $5.00/seat or at the door for $7.00/seat.
There are a limited number of tickets available, so please get yours early.  We know that you will enjoy this production!
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                      Oratory Contest

The grade 4 and 5 oratory will take    
place on June 21 at 12:30
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Grade 3 and 5  June 2 – 8 Provincial Math Assessments

Grade 4 – June 2-8 Provincial Literacy Assessments

Grade 4 – June 9 – 18 District Math Assessments

Please ensure your child is well rested and prepared to write these assessments during these times. We encourage all students to do their best!
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GRADE 5 BANQUET 
THURSDAY, JUNE 24TH
On Thursday, June 24th the grade 5 students will have a banquet to celebrate their last year at Harkins Elementary.  This will take place in the cafeteria at Harkins Middle School at 6:00 p.m.  Graduates will enjoy a free meal and tickets for guests can be purchased from the homeroom teachers for $8.00 each. Each graduate can bring two guests only. The meal is a cold plate, pop, tea and coffee and cake. 
[image: image8.wmf]Spelling Bee
The top three spellers in each class played off in the gym for the chance to represent Harkins at the District Spelling Bee. The following are the winners who represented Harkins at the District Spelling Bee:
K-2 :Terrance Whitney and Emily Drisdelle 
 

3-5:Darius Comeau and Samantha McLean 
Congratulations  Terrance Whitney who won second place at the District Spelling Bee in the K-2 category.

Math-A-Thon

We held a Math-A-Thon on May 21. The winners were Dylan Wood, Bailey Desjardines, Ben Sobey and Adam Wenzel in the K-2 category. 
Winners from grades 3-5 were: Eric Woulds, Michael Cormier
District Heritage Fair Winners

Oakley Genova – Aboriginal Affairs Secretariat

Patrick Ramsay-Miramichi Landings

Hannah Laws & Carter Smith-McKinley – Miramichi History

Ethan Johnston – NB Museum Award of Merit
Congratulations !  Great Stuff !!
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Canoeing

The grade 5 classes will be learning how to canoe from the adventure program M.O.V.E.  There will be an in-class session on June 7th and each class will go canoeing June 8th and 9th at MVHS.  Mr. Flynn will have a permission slip sent home later this week. 
[image: image10.wmf]GRADE 3-5 DISTRICT TRACK MEET

Tuesday, June 22

The students in grades 3 – 5 will travel to James M. Hill to participate in the District Track and Field Day on Tuesday, June 22nd. Students are asked to bring a lunch, water bottle, sunscreen and sneakers. 

K – 2 FUN DAY
Thursday, June 24

Mr. Flynn will be looking for volunteers for both the K-2 fun day and the 3-5 track and field day.
LIBRARY BOOKS
All library books must be returned to the library on June 14. If your child has lost a book then the price will be sent home and must be paid before the last day of school.
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Students are continuing to participate in the Go for 42 initiatives, which continues until June 12th.  The Mango Kids Fun Run is scheduled for July 5th.
IMPORTANT DATES

June 2-11 Provincial assessments for grade 3,4,and 5

June 9-18 District math assessment

 grade 4

June 7 Grade 5 visits Middle School.

June 15 Dress rehearsal for play

June 16 Play Wizard of Oz

June 17 Principal for the day

June 21 Oratory Contest

June 22 Track and Field 3,4,5,

June 23 rain date for track and Field

June 24 Grade five banquet and Fun day for k-2

June 25 last day for students dismissal at 11:45

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

FRIDAY, JUNE 25th
· Friday, June 25th is the last day for students. The students will be dismissing at 11:45. Your child will follow the storm/early bus run on this day which involves your child traveling home on their morning bus unless you specified otherwise. Parents please check with the homeroom teacher in advance.

· [image: image12.wmf]Report cards will go home on this day. Also, a class supply list will be sent at this time; however teachers have not yet been identified for each grade, but will be done by September. 

Welcome !!!

A BIG welcome to Mrs. Jane Pinder who will be our new principal next year.


ENJOY YOUR SUMMER 

AND PLAY SAFE !                September 7 first day back for students
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HARKINS HAS HEART!


